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SELLINDGE VILLAGE NEWS 

SEPTEMBER 2019     Edition 665 

 
ROAD CLOSURES 

HIGHWAYS ENGLAND M20 Closures between junctions 10 and 11 

Both London bound and coast bound full closure.  

This is to demolish the Highfield Lane Bridge over the Motorway. 

The M20 will be closed both London and Coast bound this is a full 

weekend closure.  

Closed on Friday September 6
th
 from 8pm and will not re-open until 

Monday September 9
th
 at 6am. 

As part of a contingency Highways England have also booked the 

weekend from Friday September 13
th
 until Monday September 16

th
, but 

Highways England have stressed that this weekend will only be used in 

the event that due to extreme weather they were unable to do the 

demolition work in the first weekend.   
  

On Tuesday 24
th
 September there will be a 

Macmillan Coffee Morning from 9.30am to 12.30pm 

in the Main hall.  

Donations of cakes would be greatly appreciated. 

There will be no formal charges, but donations of any amount to be sent to Macmillan fund raising will be accepted. 
 

SELLINDGE GARAGE SAFARI 

The Garage Safari is still going ahead on Sunday September 15
th
, although there seems to be a lack of people entering.  

This is possibly due to KM stating that the M20 was to be closed on this weekend.  But this is not correct, the 

weekend of the 14
th
/15

th
 is a contingency plan, in case HE cannot demolish the Highfield bridge on the weekend of the 

7
th
/8

th
.  The Parish Council have extended the deadline to 1pm on Tuesday 10

th
.  By this date the Parish Council will 

be certain, that the work has been completed.  In the event that there is a need for HE to close the M20 on the weekend 

of the 14
th
/15

th
, the event will be postponed to Sunday September 29

th
.  There is a need for at least 10 entries. 

 

SELLINDGE GARAGE SAFARI 2019                   (Late entries will be accepted) 

Sunday SEPTEMBER 15
th

 2019  9am - 1pm or ‘whenever you decide to stop’ 

Sell your unwanted items without the hassle of loading the car.  Simply put or lay your items in your garage or on a 

table on your driveway or even your lawn.   

This year, any homes especially those in outlying areas of the Village such as Moorstock and Coopers Lane are 

invited to set their garage sale up in the Village Hall Car Park if they wish. 

To be added to our Garage Safari Map contact Sellindge Parish Council on 01303 813 271, or  

e-mail clerk@sellindge-pc.gov.uk or fill in the form below, take to the Sellindge Parish Council office at the rear of the 

Village Hall by 1pm Tuesday September 10
th
.  There is an entrance fee of £5 (more if you wish).  Homes taking part 

will be given a small sign and some balloons to place outside their home.  Maps, showing all the garages taking part, 

will be on sale for a donation the week before from Parish Council Office and on the day in the Village Hall car park. 

Coffee ‘n’ Chat will be open offering Coffee’s, Tea’s and Bacon Rolls etc.  

The entrance fee to be paid in at the Parish Council Office by Tuesday September 10
th
, which is open Tuesday 9am to 

Noon and Friday 3pm to 6pm or if you wish a Parish Councillor will come to you to collect your entrance fee, if 

arrange in advance with the Parish Council Office on 01303 813 271, e-mail clerk@sellindge-pc.gov.uk     

Entrance fee and map fees all in aid of The Sellindge Community Fund Charity.   
   

 .............................................................................................................................................................................................. 
 

 

Sellindge Village Garage Safari Application Form 
  

Name of Householder:_________________________________________________  

          

Address ____________________________________________________________ 

 

____________________________________________________________ Home or Village Hall car park (please delete) 
       

   Tel number:         e-mail 

mailto:clerk@sellindge-pc.gov.uk
mailto:clerk@sellindge-pc.gov.uk
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SELLINDGE PARISH COUNCIL    www.sellindge-pc.gov.uk   
Neither Jenny or Susan were present as both were on holiday, but the majority of Parish Councillors were present. 

The July Minutes were agreed are already on the website for anyone to read.  Members of the public raised various issues 

which were all able to be answered, by either the Clerk or others in the hall. 

With regards to planning, there was a report from the District Council on the proposed Otterpool Park, I have a copy in the 

office should any of you wish to have a look at it, or it can be found the Folkestone & Hythe website if you look for is a 

‘Post Consultation Planning Summary report’. 

Other planning applications considered was one in Swan Lane; this was a retrospective application for a fence, Members 

supported this and voiced their surprise that an application was required – it appears there may have been changes to the 

planning policy which no-one had picked up – the application was supported. 

With new Councillors, and new people in the village that may attend the Parish Council meetings, it was decided that there 

should be a proper policy for the public to understand the roles and when and when not they are allowed to speak, this 

policy will be placed on the website. 

A final debate that took place was the amount of work load in the office, which has increased.  An outstanding project is to 

photograph and log all of the headstones and other information on the burials, so if anyone of you is interested in helping 

with this please contact the Parish Council office and speak to the Clerk. 

The next meeting is on 10
th
 September, at 7pm in the Durling Hall so do try and come along. 

From your Parish Council Clerk  Linda Hedley           
   

For more information please visit our website – www.sellindge-pc.gov.uk   
 

SPEEDWATCH 
For months now I have included a slip in the Sellindge Village News, for Speedwatch volunteers.  We have had a few 

people come forward, but nowhere enough. 

Speedwatch does work, when it was used a few years ago, there was a marked reduction in speeding. 

One of the reasons that we got the reduction to 30MPH and the traffic calming was due to having Speedwatch.  It is 

important that we monitor this section, proving that this section is working, may help the Parish Council prove the need for 

the whole Village to be reduced to 30MPH 

People reported via Speedwatch will on their 1
st
 and 2

nd
 get a warning letter from the Police, being reported a 3

rd
 time and 

the Police will call round to see them, if they carry on they will start getting fines and points on their licence. 

I have noticed on the various village Facebook pages, posts saying that there is a need for speed cameras at each end of the 

Village, some say one in the middle as well.  Well we will not be getting these, due to there being no proof of any speeding 

problems in the Village. 

However if we got the Speedwatch up and running again, we could build a strong evidence base, which the Parish Council 

could use to prove the point that there is a problem. 

So have you an hour or two that you can volunteer for Speedwatch, the more people volunteer the less hours needed. 

……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 
 

SPEEDWATCH – Interested in volunteering for Speed Watch, please complete and return to the Parish Council 

Office, drop into the Coffee ‘N’ Chat or give to a Parish Councillor. 

Name - ……………………………………..  Phone ……………… Email ……………………………… 

 

Address …………………………………………………………………………………………………….. 

 

 

COFFEE ‘n’ CHAT – in The DURLING HALL 
 

Open – Mondays and Tuesdays from 9am to 12 Noon 
 

*Coffee ‘n’ Chat will be closed on Mon 16
th

 & 17
th

 as the Ladies will be on holiday* 
 

Come into the friendly, relaxing atmosphere of Coffee ‘n’ Chat for a nice cup of coffee, or tea if you prefer, cold 

drinks are also available and various snacks, meet friends, make new friends. 
 

There is a good selection of books, all at 20p, which is regularly re-stocked with new titles. 
 

VILLAGE HALL BINGO – Every Tuesday from 2 – 4pm in the Durling Hall no bingo 17
th
  

 

Tues 24
th
 –  Hi Kent the Kent charity for the deaf, for advice, servicing hearing aids etc 

      in the Meeting Room from 1.45pm to 2.45pm. ‘It would be appreciated that as many people as possible 

should get batteries and attend to hearing aid problems on this date, batteries are no longer available at other times’ 
  

There will be no East Kent Foot care in September, next is Tuesday October 8
th
 

East Kent Foot Care will be at the Village Hall (in the Committee Room)  from 9am to 1pm.  

      ‘The cost is £20 for Toe nail cut and £25 for more complex foot care’.  

Internet Access – Photocopying – Free WIFI 2 

http://www.sellindge-pc.gov.uk/
http://www.sellindge-pc.gov.uk/
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FROM YOUR FOLKESTONE & HYTHE DISTRICT COUNCILLORS 

Jenny Hollingsbee and Susan Carey, Ward Councillors for North Downs West, F&H D C 
Jenny.hollingsbee@folkestone-hythe.gov.uk  01303 812 066    susan.carey@folkestone-hythe.gov.uk  01303 670 561  

We have written before about the excellent ‘No Use Empty project’.  Launched in 2005 by KCC it has provided 

interest free loans to owners to bring empty properties back into use as homes and when the money is repaid it is 

recycled to deliver more schemes.  So far 5,911 long-term empty properties have been brought back into use across 

Kent all of them meeting the ‘decent home’ standard.  Since 2016, Folkestone & Hythe District Council has joined 

with KCC to ‘turbo charge’ the No Use Empty scheme with £300,000 per year (totalling £2.1m to date) to tackle some 

of the larger and more challenging projects in the District. 

Now the scheme is being extended to include commercial properties with £1 million funding from the South East 

Local Enterprise Partnership.  This money will be used to help redevelop eight commercial units and 28 residential 

units above them in the town centres of Dover, Folkestone and Thanet by March 2022.  You can find out more about 

the scheme at www.no-use-empty.org.uk It’s a great initiative that provides more homes and improves lives for 

everyone in the neighbourhood. 

Another blight on our area is flytipping and we can all help to reduce this by being vigilant about how our own 

household waste is removed. 

Everybody has a duty to ensure their waste ends up in the right place.  This applies to any waste produced at home 

including household refuse, garden waste or bulkier waste, such as mattresses or white goods. 

To check your rubbish is being disposed of correctly you should ask the following questions: 
 

 Name and vehicle details 

 Where they are taking your waste 

 Do they have an Upper Tier Waste Carriers' License? 
 

Anyone collecting waste from another person must have a license and you must ask to see a copy of their 

license before instructing them to do the job.  You can call the Environment Agency on 08708 506 506 to request an 

instant waste carrier validation check, or check the public register online at  

https://environment.data.gov.uk/public-register/view/search-waste-carriers-brokers    

If they turn out not to be registered then please report them to the authorities. 

The starting amount for commercial waste to be correctly disposed is around £60 so if you’re only being asked £20 

there is a good chance it’s going to be dumped in our countryside. 

The fine for a 'duty of care' offence is £150, with no early payment reduction.  Like any fixed penalty notice, this will 

discharge your liability for the offence if paid, but if it's not paid then you may be prosecuted at the Magistrates' Court, 

where you could get a criminal record and an unlimited fine. 

The District Council always investigate reports and seeks to track down and prosecute those responsible.  If anyone 

wishes to report fly-tipping then please do so via: 

Our website - https://www.folkestone-hythe.gov.uk/environmental-protection/bins-and-your-environment/fly-tipping  

Email - environmental.services@folkestone-hythe.gov.uk   Telephone - 01303 853660 

Susan Carey and Jenny Hollingsbee your District Councillors 
 

INDOOR TABLE TOP SALE 

Table Top Sale at Sellindge sports club Saturday 21
st
 September 9am-1pm all welcome tables are £6 but need to pre-

book variety of stalls from craft, food, household, toys and much more to see.  

Refreshments available and plenty of free parking.  To book a table contact Jeanette 07753 283 575. 
 

SELLINDGE BOWLES CLUB 

It doesn’t seem possible that the outdoor bowling season is coming to a close.  If you haven’t got round to giving 

bowls a go there is still time.  Come along on a Tuesday afternoon at 1.45 or Friday evening at 5.45 when one of our 

coaches will be available to assist you.  
   

Our fixture list for September ,   2.30pm start unless otherwise stated:  

Thursday  5
th
   Biddenden home  

Saturday  7
th
   Finals day for internal competitions Home 10.00 am 

Wednesday      11
th
  St Margaret’s Home 

Saturday           14
th
  Aylesham and Snowdown Away 

Sunday             15
th
  Folkestone  Away 

Tuesday            17
th
  River  Home 

Saturday           21
st
  Closing day  � 

 

 

When we are playing at home please feel free to pop in and watch.  New members of all abilities are very welcome.  

For more information contact:  Christina 07776 308 836   Malcolm 07966 709 783    3 

 

mailto:Jenny.hollingsbee@folkestone-hythe.gov.uk
mailto:susan.carey@folkestone-hythe.gov.uk
http://www.no-use-empty.org.uk/
https://environment.data.gov.uk/public-register/view/search-waste-carriers-brokers
https://www.folkestone-hythe.gov.uk/environmental-protection/bins-and-your-environment/fly-tipping
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Disclaimer – The views are the views of those making the submissions and is not necessarily the views of the Editor or Parish Council  

FROM YOUR KCC COUNCILLOR Susan Carey, Elham Valley Ward. susan.carey@kent.gov.uk  01303 670 561 

Are we ready for Brexit in Kent?  Well if not, it won’t be for lack of effort.  Plans were put in place for the anticipated 

date of 31 March and have now been updated for 31 October.  Over £30m has been spent on improvements to the road 

network and there have been detailed plans agreed with Kent Police and other partners to cope with varying degrees of 

traffic problems.  As ever we are hoping for the best but planning for the worst and there will be a paper of Brexit 

preparedness going to our County Council meeting on 12 September (papers available week in advance on website).  

As I write, we know that Chancellor of the Exchequer, Sajid Javid has announced an extra £2.1 billion is to be made 

available for no-deal Brexit preparation across the UK.  Within this figure, the Chancellor is setting aside £344 million 

to help get new border and customs operations ready.  This includes: 
 

 An extra 500 border force officers, meaning up to 1,000 more officers this year. 

 Boosting capacity to process UK passport applications this year, helping avoid delays. 

 Doubling the support made available for customs agents to train new staff or invest in better IT so businesses 

can get the support they need to complete customs declarations. 

 Improving transport infrastructure around ports and additional funding for ‘Operation Brock’ to manage 

traffic disruption in Kent. 

 Enhancing support available on government helplines. 

In welcoming this extra funding, KCC Leader Paul Carter said, ‘We don’t yet know whether we are going to have an 

acrimonious or an amicable split from Europe, but we simply must be prepared for all eventualities.  Our preparedness 

for the March 31 EU Exit was pretty good from a transport perspective – working with the Department for Transport, 

Kent Police and other partners in preparing for delays at the ports of Folkestone and Dover.  However, there were 

several significant unresolved issues back in March, and questions that were unanswered.  These were mainly around 

how the customs clearance and paperwork system will operate and work.’  KCC will continue to raise this issue until 

we are satisfied it is fully resolved. 

Brexit is not the only matter affecting local government and with a new Prime Minister and team in place KCC has 

been pressing the case for more funding for infrastructure, care for the elderly, children with Special Educational 

Needs and Disabilities as well as preparations for Brexit.  There will be a paper on Brexit at our County Council 

meeting on 12 September which will be available on our website a week in advance 

Our website www.kent.gov.uk will also have the latest information. 
 
 

BOOT FAIRS AT THE SELLINDGE SPORTS & SOCIAL CLUB – Weather permitting. 

Saturdays September 14
th
 and 28

th
   Public entry from 11am 

The Costs Payable Upon Entrance are:  £5 per car boot, and £7 per trailers/large vans boot.  Set up from 10am 
 

 

SELLINDGE CLUBS - LATE SUMMER FUN SHOW 

Listed below are the winners of the Late Summer Show, we had 30 people enter which is a bit disappointing, but we 

did have a record number of items entered (158), thanks to the everyone who came bringing lots of great 

items.  Thanks also to our judges Carol, Christina, Margaret and Marian.  A big will done to Kirsy Cook who's knitted 

rabbit was so good it took overall winner.  Just a note for next year our photography section will have a photo of 

Sellindge Church so that give all you budding photographers a year to get a good picture of the Church in any season. 
 

Victoria Sandwich - Darryl Price, Fruit Scones - Jan Holliday, Apple Pie - Angela Pumfleet, Fruit Cake - Jan Holiday 

Lemon Drizzle - Jan Holliday, Cup Cakes - Angela Pumfleet, Cheese Scones - Mary Devine, Ginger Cake - Jan Holliday, 

Bread Pudding - Darryl Price, Short Bread -  Angela Pumfleet, Cheese Straws -  Sharon Pumfleet, 

Under 5 painting - Tess Milner, 6-11 painting -  Eila Martin, Photo of an animal or bird -  Jane Gaskin, Photo of a view -

Jane Gaskin, Any other craft - Pam Jameison, Painting - Rachel Beckett, Greetings Card - Evie Birch, Knitted item - Kirsty 

Cook, Crocheted item - Carol Butcher, Needlework - Pam Jameison, 

Rose - Nicky Beeching, 5 Roses - Anne Bryant, Dahlias - Robert Crux, Mixed Flowers - Nicci Hills, Annuals - Sharon 

Pumfleet, Perennials - Sharon Pumfleet, Decorative Dahlia - Malcolm Friend, Pot Plant - Anne Bryant, Cooking Apples - 

Jane Gaskin, Desert Apples - Elaine Miller, Plumbs - Jane Gaskin, Blackberries - Jaqueline Benson, Raspberries - Jaqueline 

Benson, Plant of any Fruit - Nicky Beeching, Runner Beans - Elaine Miller, French Beans - Jane Gaskin, Potatoes - Sharon 

Pumfleet, Carrots - Robert Crux, Beetroot - Sharon Pumfleet, Rhubarb - Elizabeth Benson, Leeks - Sharon Pumfleet, 

Tomatoes - Jane Gaskin, Cherry tomatoes - Malcolm Friend , 3 Different Vegtables - Nicci Hills, Heaviest Marrow - Steve 

Coleman, Longest Runner Bean - Malcolm Friend, Odd shape fruit or veg - Jane Gaskin. 
 

Best in Cooking Darryl Price Victoria Sandwich, Best in Craft Kirsty Cook  Knitted item, Best in Flowers Robert Crux 

Dahlias, Best in Fruit Nicky Beeching A plate of any fruit, Best in Vegetables Nicci Hills 3 different vegtables, Best in 

Juniors Eila Martin 6-11 age Painting, Overall best in Show Kirsty Cook Hand Knitted Item 
 

SELLINDGE LADIES LUNCH CLUB 

The next lunch is on Wednesday 25
th

 September the venue has not been agreed yet but if you would like to join us 

please ring June on 01303 814 676 by 18
th
 September 2019.  We look forward to seeing you.   4 

mailto:susan.carey@kent.gov.uk
http://www.kent.gov.uk/
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STOUR DOWNS PARISH CHURCHES – ST MARY'S CHURCH SELLINDGE  
The 50

th
 anniversary of man landing on the moon has been celebrated recently.  The celebrations have reignited a 

debate about the purposes of such travel.  There is a moral question about the huge resources space exploration 

requires.  In early 1970, this challenge was summed up in a letter written by a nun, Sister Mary Jucunda, who was 

living and working in Zambia.  She wrote to NASA shortly after the moon landings and asked how they could justify 

spending billions on the Apollo program while she was working with children who were starving because of poverty. 

The letter made it to the Associate Director of Science at NASA, Ernst Stuhlinger, who argued in his response that 

developments in technology to achieve space travel will have wide benefits here on earth.  He cites, for instance, the 

use of satellites to monitor crops for the world to improve agricultural efficiency.  Today farmers and fisherman of 

Africa and India can make use of satellite data on their mobile phones.   The proportion of the world's population 

living in extreme poverty has nearly halved and the majority of the world's population now lives in “middle income” 

countries.  Nevertheless, the challenge of hunger and lack of access to clean water remain.  This is not because there is 

not enough to go around, but more a problem of sharing what we do have.   

Thomas Hobbes, writing as long ago as the seventeenth century, argued that people often buy things, not because we 

need them, but because someone else wants them.   If Hobbes is right, then everything in the universe potentially 

becomes a scarce good and there will never be enough to go around.  We will only meet the challenge of relieving 

poverty and hunger when we relate to each other and when we seek to serve each other.  

Jesus said to his disciples: ‘whoever wishes to be great among you must be your servant, and whoever wishes to be 

first among you must be your slave; just as the Son of Man came not to be served but to serve, and to give his life a 

ransom for many.’ Matthew 20:26-28 

Blessings, Chris  

Christians Together in Sellindge invite you to a  

Sellindge Community BBQ 
for an end of summer Community get-together from 12pm on 

Sunday 1st September 2019   
in and around the Durling Hall  

 

 

 

 

September Services at Sellindge-   see www.stourdowns.org.uk  for Stour Downs Parish info 
 

  2
nd 

 September  Community BBQ from 12pm in The Durling Hall. 

15
th

 September  Holy Communion at 11:00am in St Mary’s Church 

22
nd

 September Party Church at 3pm. Come and discover how to do church in a fun, noisy, and interactive 

way! Held in St Mary’s Church.  

29
th

 September – Stour Downs Parish Harvest followed by Harvest Tea at  Monks Horton 3pm 

Rev Chris Denyer: parishpriest@stourdowns.org.uk 01303 470 791 

The Stour Downs Parish website: www.stourdowns.org.uk 

St Mary’s Sellindge on Facebook - www.facebook.com/stmaryssellindge 

Stour Downs on Facebook www.facebook.com/stourdownsparish     Twitter@DownsStour   
 

Harvest Project 

At harvest time in our six rural communities in the Stour Downs Parish, we are planning to create a special harvest 

tapestry made from natural edible plant materials.  Using the image of fish from the Biblical story of Jesus feeding 

5000 people with 2 fish and five loaves, we hope to create an unique community artwork guided by a local artist.  

This will be created in each of our six churches over a number of weeks and displayed at harvest celebrations across 

the parish during its creation.  All are invited to come and take part in stitching the tapestry, whatever age and skills. 

The first session will be at Mersham Church on Wednesday 4
th

 September 10am-12pm and then the following five 

Wednesdays at the same time, see our website www.stourdowns.org.uk  or our weekly pew news for an update of 

other locations.  

We hope to display the finished piece in Sellindge church and combine this with marking the 40
th
 anniversary of many 

of the pew kneelers created by the community of Sellindge… further details to come.    5 

http://www.stourdowns.org.uk/
mailto:parishpriest@stourdowns.org.uk
http://www.stourdowns.org.uk/
http://www.facebook.com/stmaryssellindge
http://www.facebook.com/stourdownsparish
http://www.stourdowns.org.uk/
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WHAT’S ON AND WHERE SEPTEMBER 2019 Stick it on your fridge or pin board 
 

WEEKLY EVENTS 
 

MONDAY PILATES – 9.15am – 10.15am – Village Hall (Main) - 07543 543 373 vsaker@hotmail.com                  

  PILATES – 10.15am – 11.15am – Village Hall (Main) -07543 543 373 vsaker@hotmail.com                  

CRAFT GROUP – 1pm to 3pm  Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse  01303 260 220                                

  RAINBOWS – 4.00pm – 5.00pm Village Hall (Main) - - 812 297   (Term time)         

BROWNIES -- 5.15 - 6.45pm  Village Hall (Main)  - - 812 297   (Term time)  

  LINE DANCING – Beginners  7.30pm – 9.30pm Village Hall (Main) – 07753 274 913 
   

TUESDAY  NHS EAST KENT HEALTHWALKS – 10.15am Village hall car park – 01303 814 773 

  VILAGE HALL BINGO – 2pm to 4pm – Village Hall (Durling Hall)     

  LINE DANCING – Improvers Level – 6pm – 7pm Village Hall (Main) – 07989 210449  

LINE DANCING --  Intermediate Level  7.30 - 9.pm   Village Hall (Main)  - - 01303 813 161 

WHIST DRIVE -- 7.30 pm  Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse, Swan lane.  - - 814 511 
 

WEDNESDAY PILATES – 9.45am Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse, Swan Lane  07703 792 388    
ART GROUP Painting for all – 2pm – 4pm  Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse, Swan Lane  812 593 

BEES BODS (Dance exercise) – 5.45pm – 6.45pm Village Hall (Main) - - 01303 813 274 

TAEKWONDO -- 6.30pm at Sellindge Primary School  - - 814 635 

AEROBIC BODY BLAST -- 7.00 - 8.00pm  Village Hall (Main)  - - 01233 820 109 

MENS FOOTBALL – 7pm to 9pm Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse, Swan Lane  812 593   
        

THURSDAY LINE DANCING – Intermediate 11am to 12.30pm   Village Hall (Main) – 01303 813 161 

   BINGO -- 7.30pm at Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse, Swan Lane.  phone 812 437 
       

FRIDAY  ART GROUP painting for all – 9.30am – 11.30pm  Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse, 812 593 

CUBS -- 6 -7.30pm  BEAVERS -- 6.30-7.30pm  SCOUTS -- 7.30-9.00pm  Village Halls - -813 250 (Term t) 
 

MON / TUES – COFFEE ‘N’ CHAT – DURLING HALL – Monday and Tuesdays 9.00am - 12 Noon – 813 250  
 

TUESDAY / FRIDAY – PARISH COUNCIL OFFICE OPEN – TUESDAY 9am – 12 NOON & FRIDAY 3pm – 5.30pm 

*********MONTHLY********** 

VILLAGE PRAISE on Sunday 1
st
 at 11am Village Hall (Durling) 

 

BOOK CLUB on Monday 2
nd

 from 7.30pm  Sellindge Sports & Social Club - - phone 812 437 
 

BABY CLINIC on Monday 9
th

 2.00pm - 4.00pm at the Sellindge Surgery Appointment only - - 812 616 
 

PARISH COUNCIL on Tuesday 10
th

 at 7pm Village Hall (Durling) -Chair 07710 260 757 Clerk 01303 813 271  
 

GET TOGETHER CLUB on Wednesday 11
th

 from 2.00pm – 4.00pm  Village Hall (Durling)  - - 813 080 
 

GARDENERS’ ASSOCIATION Friday 20
th

 at 2pm Village Hall (Durling) Chris - 813 875 or Betty - 01843 597 710 
 

BABY CLINIC on Monday 23
rd

 2.00pm - 4.00pm at the Sellindge Surgery Walk in - - 812 616 
 

ANGEL CENTRE on Wednesday 25
th

 at 7.30pm – 9.30pm Village Hall (Durling) 

…………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 
 

SUNDAY 1st – SELLINDGE COMMUNITY BBQ – VILLAGE HALL – 12 Noon 
 

WEDNESDAY 11th – SELLINDGE VILLAGE HALL AGM – 7pm 
 

SUNDAY 15 – SELLINDGE GARAGE SAFARI – from 9am get your map from the village hall 
 

SUNDAY 15th – CRAFT and COMMUNITY FAIR – VILLAGE HALL – 10am to 2pm 
 

TUESDAY 24th – MACMILLAN COFFEE MORNING – VILLAGE HALL – 9.30am to 12.30pm 
 

============================================================================================  

SOCIAL  FOOTBALL  TENNIS  THE SELLINDGE SPORTS AND SOCIAL CLUB  BOWLS  POOL  DARTS  CRICKET 
 

BT – TV   Traditional Sunday Carvery 1pm to 5pm (bookings required)   BT SPORT 
 

SATURDAY   14
th

 – BOOT FAIR – 11am Weather permitting 
 

SATURDAY         21
st
 – INDOOR TABLE TOP FAIR 9am to 1pm 

 

SATURDAY          28
th

 – BOOT FAIR – 11am Weather Permitting 
 

Opening hours Mon to Fri 3pm to 11pm – Sat 12 Noon to 11pm – Sun 12 Noon to 10pm 

Contact Social Club on 812 437 www.sellindgeclub.co.uk    6 

mailto:vsaker@hotmail.com
mailto:vsaker@hotmail.com
http://www.sellindgeclub.co.uk/
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SELLINDGE INFORMATION PAGE SEPTEMBER 2019 
SELLINDGE PARISH COUNCIL    @ParishSellindge  01303 813 271 

http://www.sellindge-pc.gov.uk      

Sellindge PC Office, Sellindge Village Hall, Sellindge, Kent – TN25 6JY clerk@sellindge-pc.gov.uk      

The Parish Councillors and District Councillors – (Highway issues contact C Mason – 07974 970 342) 

Elected May 2019 – S Bull of Swan Lane,  N Fursdon of Moorstock Lane,   C Mason of Swan Lane,  

      D Harris of Barrow Hill,  C Brace of Barrow Hill. 

Co-opted June 2019 – Mrs J Tritton of Greenfields S Parish of Grove Bridge R Bristow of Swan Lane  
 

The Parish Council Office is located in the grounds of the Village Hall (behind) and is open to the public  

on Tuesday’s and Friday’s – Tuesday 9.00am – 11.30am  Friday 3pm to 5.30pm 
 

FOLKESTONE & HYTHE DC (North Downs West Ward) Cllr – Mrs Jennifer Hollingsbee 01303 812 066  
 

KENT COUNTY COUNCIL (Elham Valley Ward) Councillor – Mrs Susan Carey – 01303 670 561  
 

FOLKESTONE & HYTHE DISTRICT COUNCIL – 01303 853 000 (switchboard) www.folkestone-hythe.gov.uk    
 

KENT COUNTY COUNCIL – 03000 41 41 41 (helpline)  www.kent.gov.uk  e-mail county.hall@kent.gov.uk    

KENT COUNTY COUNCIL HIGHWAYS – 03000 41 81 81 www.kent.gov.uk/roads-and-travel  
 

SELLINDGE RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION   – www.slurry.org.uk – sellindgeresidents@gmail.com     
 

POLICE  Non emergency – 101 – Emergency 999 Report online at  www.kent.police.uk/report     
 

ALL EMERGENCY SERVICES – POLICE – FIRE & RESUE – AMBULANCE – 999 
 

DOCTORS SURGERY – 812 180   website www.sellindgesurgery.nhs.uk   Out of hours   111 

Patient Participation Group – 812 180 

Minor Injuries small wounds, burns – Hamstreet (8am – 6pm) 08444 773 989  Wye (8.30am – 6pm) 08444 878 419  

Dental emergency – (No Dentist) – 0808 238 9797 – evenings and weekends – 01634 890 300 

Late night pharmacy – Boots (Sevington) – 01233 503 670 

Automated External Defibrillators –  

Village Hall Main Rd, Sports & Social Club Swan Ln & Red Phone Box Greenfields.  Dial 999 for code 
 

HOSPITALS – William Harvey (Ashford) 01233 633 331 - - - - - - Royal Victoria (Folkestone) 01303 850 202  

 Kent and Canterbury (Canterbury) 01227 766 877      All hospitals website www.ekhuft.nhs.uk     
 

SELLINDGE PRIMARY SCHOOL – 01303 812 073  website  www.sellindge-ashford.kent.sch.uk      
 

LITTLE LEARNERS AT SELLINDGE PRE-SCHOOL  MON – FRI  8am - 6pm Sellindge School  814 968 
 

AGE UK HYTHE & LYMINGE – 01303 269 602  www.ageuk.org.uk/hytheandlyminge    

AGE UK FOLKESTONE – 01303 279 621  www.ageuk.org.uk/folkestone    
 

CITIZENS ADVICE BEARU – Folkestone 01303 249 310 (10am – Noon Tues – Fri)  www.shepwaycab.co.uk      

      Ashford 01233 626 185 (9.30am – 4.30pm Mon – Tues & Thurs )(1pm Wed & Fri) 
 

THE SAMARTITANS – Folkestone 01303 255 000   Ashford 01233 610 000 

UTILITY EMERGENCY 

POWER CUT –  www.ukpowernetworks.co.uk  Call 105 from landlines and mobiles 

In a power cut telephones with electric basestation won’t work, it’s good to have a 

conventional phone, that just plugs into the phone socket, are normallyun affected. 

WATER – www.affinitywater.co.uk    

      emergency 0345 357 2401  Mon – Fri 7am – 8pm   Sat 8am – 4pm 

SEWAGE – www.southernwater.co.uk   emergency 0330 303 0368 
    

**MOBILE LIBRARY** All times approx. *SEPTEMBER* www.kent.gov.uk/leisure_and_culture/libraries.aspx     

Thursday 5
th

 and 19
th

 – 9.15am to 9.45 am A20 Hythe lay – by near Swan Lane.     

Friday 6
th

 and 20
th

 – 2.50pm – 3.20pm   Greenfields lay – by. 
   

SELLINDGE VILLAGE HALL  Registered Charity 302833   Anybody wishing to book the Village Hall ring 

01303 813 250 any day except Sunday and preferably no later than 8.30pm.  Bookings MUST be confirmed in writing 

as soon as possible. We now have an e-mail address.  sellindgevillagehall@gmail.com     

SELLINDGE SPORTS & SOCIAL CLUB    Anyone wishing to book the clubhouse or pitches call 812 437 from 

5pm Tuesday to Sunday or e-mail club@sellindgeclub.co.uk      Fully licensed bar, catering available. 
 

Other Village Facebook groups – Sellindge Village Community Group       Sellindge Village   
 

ITEMS FOR THE OCTOBER 2019 NEWSHEET Should be delivered to the Parish Council Office or e-mail  

nnwfursdon@aol.com or Nigel Fursdon  by 2200 hours (10pm) on FRIDAY SEPTEMBER 20
th

 2019  with  

a ‘contact’ name, address and / or tel number (not for publication) phone 07437  948 509 and I will collect.    7 
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